
 

 

 

15 July 2011 
 

Northern Region Joint Regional Planning Panel 
 

Notice for DA 2011.34 / JRPP 2011NTH004 - Establishment and operation 
of extractive industry (basalt quarry) at 904 Edenville Road, Cedar Point 

Kyogle Council 
 
The Assessment Report prepared by Kyogle Council for the above development 
application was recently referred to the Panel Secretariat for determination by the 
Northern Region Joint Regional Planning Panel. 
 
Due to the nature and volume of enquires received on the above development 
application by the Panel Secretariat, the Chair of the Northern Region Joint Regional 
Planning Panel has decided that an independent Peer Review of the Assessment 
Report prepared by Kyogle Council is required.  The Peer Review will be co-
ordinated by the Panel Secretariat. 
 
A Regional Panel determination meeting will be arranged once the Peer Review 
Report has been completed.  There will be an opportunity for members of the public 
to address the Regional Panel at this determination meeting.  A notice of the Panel 
Meeting date will be placed in the local papers and all previous submitters to the 
development application will be notified. 
 
A copy of the Peer Review Report will be placed on the Regional Panel website 
(www.jrpp.nsw.gov.au) for a minimum of 14 days prior to the scheduled Regional 
Panel determination meeting.  This will allow sufficient timing for all interested parties 
to review the contents of the Peer Review Report.   
 
The Regional Panel will consider both Council’s Assessment Report and the Peer 
Review Report, the Environmental Impact Statement, Public Submissions, as well as 
any issues raised by registered speakers at the Regional Panel determination 
meeting prior to the making a decision on the application. 
 
If you have any further questions please contact the Panel Secretariat on  
(02) 9383 2121. 
 
 


